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THE WHITE HOUSE

Office of the Press Secretary
{(Normandy, France) ~

o

For immediate Release June 6, 1984
REMARKS OF THE PRESIDENT
TO CONSERVATIVE MEMBERS OF PARLIAMENT

Winfield House
London, England

11:33 a.M., (L)

THE PRESIDENT: Meeting 7ith fonservative MPs, I thank
you, Mr., Peter Viggers, and I thank all of you for your kind words
and for your strong support for our efforts to preserve peace
with freedom in our troubled world.

Your remarks are particularly timely today, being
the 40th anniversary of D-Day, as the Ambassador said. In all
the 20th century, D-Day stands as the shining example of what
free nations can do when united and lnspired by mankind's highest
ideals.

I understand that your group is composed of Members
of Parliament who were elected for the first time last June.
And please accept my congratulations on the honor you've been
accorded in joining the Mother of Parliaments. As younger Mambers
of the House of Commons, you've reached maturity in a divided
world. You may have heard that I come from a slightly older
generation., Ours lived as adults through the most severe test
in history for freedom—~loving people.

So, I'm very gratified to see that those vital
lessons learned by my generation -- lessons about the wisdom
of collective defense and about the need for allied strength and
unity to defend free institutions =-- have bheen learned as well
by all of you.

Today in Europe, peace through strength is not a
slogan. It is a fact of life. There is another important lesson
we've learned: While we remain strong, we must always be ready
for reconciliation, ready to resolve differences with our adversaries
and resolve them peacefully at the negotiating table.

I want you and your fellow citizens in Britain to know
the United States is seeking and we will continue to seek cooperation
with the Soviet Union to make our world a safer place. Continued
public support for collective security in all NATO countries is
absolutely essential. I thank you for all that you're doing to
foster that support. You can be proud that you'rc members of a
fraternity within the free nations who have assumed the heavy
burden of working for both peace and liberty.

Just recently in Washington, I met with sixteen
Foreign HMinisters that make up the Alliance. And I couldn't help
but think, as we sat around the table, there has never in history
been such an alliance, dedicated to the preservation of peace and
freedom.

With wisdom and courage, peace and freedom will not
be lost again -=- they can and will be preserved. We can live
up to Winston Churchill's vision of freedom in 1941. He looked
at the past and saw light which flickered; he looked at his time
and saw light which flamed; but he looked at the future and saw
"a light which shines over all the land and sea." He had another
statement. He said that "When great forces are on the move in the
world, we learn that we are spiritg, not animals and that there is
something going on in time and space and beyond time and space which,
whether we like or not, spells duty."

Well, I thank all of you very much. And I feel
greatly honored. God bless all of you. (Applause.)

- END 11:36 a.M. (L)



(ELLIOTT) WEDNESDAY, JUNE 6, 1984

MEETING WITH CONSERVATIVE M.P.'S

THANK YOU, PETER VIGGERS, AND I THANK
ALL OF YOU FOR YOUR KIND WORDS, AND FOR YOUK
STRONG SUPPORT FOR OUR EFFORTS TO PRESERVE
PEACE WITH FREEDOM IN OUR TROUBLED WORLD,

YOUR REMARKS ARE PARTICULARLY TIMELY,
TODAY BEING THE 40TH ANNIVERSARY OF D-DAY,
IN ALL THE 20TH CENTURY, D-DAY STANDS AS THE
SHINING EXAMPLE OF WHAT FREE NATIONS CAN DO
WHEN UNITED AND INSPIRED BY MANKIND's
HIGHEST IDEALS,

I UNDERSTAND YOUR GROUP IS COMPRISED OF
M.P.'s WHO WERE ELECTED FOR THE FIRST TIME
LAST JUNE. PLEASE ACCEPT MY CONGRATULATIONS
ON THE HONOR YOU HAVE BEEN ACCORDED IN
JOINING THE MOTHER OF PARLIAMENTS.

AS YOUNGER MEMBERS OF THE HOUSE OF
COMMONS, YOU HAVE REACHED MATURITY IN A
DIVIDED WORLD. YOU MAY HAVE HEARD THAT 1
COME FROM A SLIGHTLY OLDER GENERATION.

OURS LIVED AS ADULTS THROUGH THE MOST SEVERE
TEST IN HISTORY FOR FREEDOM-LOVING PEOPLE.
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SO I'M VERY GRATIFIED TO SEE THAT THOSE
VITAL LESSONS LEARNED BY MY GENERATION --
LESSONS ABOUT THE WISDOM OF COLLECTIVE
DEFENSE, AND ABOUT THE NEED FOR ALLIED
STRENGTH AND UNITY TO DEFEND FREE
INSTITUTIONS -- HAVE BEEN LEARNED BY YGU AS
WELL, TODAY IN EUROPE, PEACE THROUGH
STRENGTH IS NOT A SLOGAN; IT IS A FACT OF
LIFE.

THERE IS ANOTHER IMPORTANT LESSON WE
HAVE LEARNED: WHILE WE REMAIN STRONG, WE
MUST ALWAYS BE READY FOR RECONCILIATION,
READY TO RESOLVE DIFFERENCES WITH OUR
ADVERSARIES -- AND RESOLVE THEM PEACEFULLY
AT THE NEGOTIATING TABLE. I WANT YOU AND YOUR
FELLOW CITIZENS IN BRITAIN TO KNOW THE UNITED
STATES IS SEEKING -- AND WE WILL CONTINUE TO
SEEK -- COOPERATION WITH THE SOVIET UNION TO
MAKE OUR WORLD A SAFER PLACE.
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CONTINUED PUBLIC SUPPORT FOR COLLECTIVE
SECURITY IN ALL NATO COUNTRIES IS ABSOLUTELY
ESSENTIAL. THANK YOU FOR ALL YOU'RE DOING
TO FOSTER THAT SUPPORT. YOU CAN BE PROUD
THAT YOU ARE MEMBERS OF A SMALL FRATERNITY
WITHIN THE FREE NATIONS WHO HAVE ASSUMED THE
HEAVY BURDEN OF WORKING FOR BOTH PEACE AND
LIBERTY,

~ WITH WISDOM AND COURAGE, PEACE AND
FREEDOM WILL NOT BE LOST AGAIN; THEY CAN AND
WILL BE PRESE%quﬁ‘ﬂﬂE?FAN LIVE UP TO WINSTON
CHURCHILL's VISIONAIN 1841 --
HE LOOKED AT THE PAST AND SAW A LIGHT WHICH
FLICKEKED; HE LOOKED AT HIS TIME AND SAW A
LIGHT WHICH FLAMED; BUT HE LOOKED AT THE
FUTURE AND SAW, “...A LIGHT WHICH SHINES
OVER ALL THE LAND AND SEA.”

THANK YOU VERY MUCH AND GOD BLESS YOU.

###



(Elliott)
June 5, 1984
6:00 p.m,

PRESIDENTIAL REMARKS: MEETING WITH CONSERVATIVE M.P.'S
WEDNESDAY, JUNE 6, 1984

Thank you, Peter Viggers. And I thank all of you for your
kind words, and for your strong support for our efforts to
preserve peace with freedom in our troubled world.

Your remarks are particularly timely, today being the 40th
anniversary of D-Day. 1In all the 20th century, D-Day stands as
the shining example of what free nations can do when united and
inspired by mankind's highest ideals.

I understand your group is comprised of M.P.'s who were
elected for the first time last June. Please accept my
congratulations on the honor you have been accorded in joining
the mother of parliaments.

As younger members of the House of Commons, you have reached
maturity in a divided world. You may have heard that I come from
a slightly older generation. Ours lived as adults through the
most severe test in history for freedom-loving people.

So I'm very gratified to see that those vital lessons
learned by my generation -- lessons about the wisdom of
collective defense, and about the need for allied strength and
unity to defend free institutions -- have been learned by you as
well., Today in Europe, peace through strength is not a slogan;
it is a fact of life.

There is another important lesson we have learned: While we
remain strong, we must always be ready for reconciliation, ready

to resolve differences with our adversaries -~ and resolve them



Page 2

peacefully at the negotiating table. I want you and your fellow
citizens in Britain to know the United States is seeking -- and
we will continue to seek -- cooperation with the Soviet Union to
make our world a safer place.

Continued public support for collective security in all NATO
countries is absolutely essential. Thank you for all you're
doing to foster that support. You can be proud that you are
members of a small fraternity within the free nations who have
assumed the heavy burden of working for both peace and liberty.

With wisdom and courage, peace and freedom will not be lost
again; they can and will be preserved. We can live up to Winston
Churchill's vision in 1941 -- he looked at the past and saw a
light which flickered; he looked at his time and saw a light
which flamed; but he looked at the future and saw, ". . . a light
which shines over all the land and sea."

Thank you very much and God bless you.
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PRESIDENTIAL REMARKS: MEETING WITH CONSERVATIVE M.P.'S
WEDNESDAY, JUNE 6, 1984

Thank you, Peter Viggers. And I thank all of vou for your
kind words, and for your strong support for efforts to
preserve peace with freedom in our troubled world.

Your remarks are particularly timely, today being the 40th
anniversary of D-Day. 1In all the 20th century, D-Day stands as
the shining example of what free nations can ¢ 1en united and
inspired by mankind's highest ideals.

I understand your group is comprised of M.P.'s who were
elected for the first time last June. Please accept my
congratulations on the honor you have been accorded in’joining

the mother of parliaments.
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Lpat é,
maturity in a divided world. ﬁk&\you maxﬁhﬂeﬂ. I come from a

L

slightly older generation. Ours lived as adults through the most

severe test in history, fpr freedom-l~*~~ people.

So g to e those vital lessons

learned by my generation =- lessons about the wisdom of

collective defenéi)and about the need for allied strengt -and

i - : . * oty £
unltXL.to defend free institutions —-— sb@-beBEEREwYEIE

L4

H&egbaxnad»as well. Today in Europe, peace through strength is not

a slogan; it is a fact of life.
There is another important lesson we have learned: While we
remain strong,qg;?must always be ready for reconciliation, oo
(<7 A

Cs
ready to resolv%ﬂwith our adversaries -- and resolve these !ﬁ@4~a



(Rohrabach /BE)
May 31,

3: oopm._[.ONﬁ&

PRESIDENTIAL TALKING POINTS: MEETING WITH BRITISH M.P.'s
WEDNESDAY, JUNE 6, 1984

- Thank you for your kind words of welcome and your
letter of appreciation. Gestures of solidarity like this are not
just a matter of courtesy, they reflect the spirit that binds the
Alliance of the Western democracies.

——" NATO has succeeded in preserving peace for nearly
40 years. We can be exceptionally proud of this accomplishment.
These four decades of peace are a tribute to the unity of free
people and to the effectiveness of deterrence.

:- I hope all who are committed to the preservation of
peace will note that this policy has worked; that peace through
strength is not a slogan; it is a fact of life. People who say
the debate taking place in the Western democracies is between
those who want war and those who want peace are committing a
serious injustice.

- I'm proud today to be with you, elected representatives
of the British people who reflect the high ideals, the courage,
and the common sense of the this great nation. Your commitment
to NATO has helped maintain a national recognition and \
appreciation of this time-tested method of preserving the peace.

-- As I told the NATO foreign ministers in Washington last
week, I am confident that the Alliance will continue to be the
cornerstone of American foreign policy. Its deterrent strength

is something we can rely upon to preserve the peace, even while
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we seek fair, equitable, and verifiable arms reduction agreements
with the Soviet Union.

- Continued public support for collective security in all

NATO countries is absolutely essential. I want to thank you for
all you're doing to foster that support. You can be proud that
you are part of a small fraternity within the free nations on
this planet who have taken upon yourselves the heavy burden of
working'for both peace and individual liberty.

Thank you very much.






\
THANK YOU, PETER AND ALL OF YOUR COLLEAGUES
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FOR THIS HEARTENING MESSAGE OF SUPPORT.










(Rohrabacher /BE)
May 31, 1984

3:00 p.m._bM

PRESIDENTIAL TALKING POINTS: MEETING WITH BRITISH M.P.'s
WEDNESDAY, JUNE 6, 1984

- Thank you for your kind words of welcome and your
letter of appreciation. Gestures of solidarity like this are not
just a matter of courtesy, they reflect the spirit that binds the
Alliance of the Western democracies.

—-—~" NATO has succeeded in preserving peace for nearly
40 years. We can be exceptionally proud of this accomplishment.
These four decades of peace are a tribute to the unity of free
people and to the effectiveness of deterrence.

- I hope all who are committed to the preservation of
peace will note that this policy has worked; that peace through
strength is not a slogan; it is a fact of life. People who say
the debate taking place in the Western democracies is between
those who want war and those who want peace are committing a
serious injustice.

. I'm proud today to be with you, elected representatives
of the British people who reflect the high ideals, the courage,
and the common sense of the this great nation. Your commitment
to NATO has helped maintain a national recognition and
appreciation of this time-tested method of preserving the peace.

- As I told the NATO foreign ministers in Washington last
week, I am confident that the Alliance will continue to be the
cornerstone of American foreign policy. Its deterrent strength

is something we can rely upon to preserve the peace, even while
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we seek fair, equitable, and verifiable arms reduction agreements
with the Soviet Union.

- Continued public support for collective security in all

NATO countries is absolutely essential. I want to thank you for
all you're doing to foster that support. You can be proud that
you are part of a small fraternity within the free nations on
this planet who have taken upon yourselves the heavy burden of
working for both peace and individual liberty.

Thank you very much.
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PRESIDENTIAL TALKING POINTS: MEETING WITH BRITISH M.P.'s
WEDNESDAY, JUNE 6, 1984

- Thank you for your kind words of welcome and your
letter of appreciation. Gestures of solidarity like this are not
just a matter of courtesy, they reflect the spirit that binds the
Alliance of the Western democracies.

-—-' NATO has succeeded in preserving peace for nearly
40 years. We can be exceptionally proud of this accomplishment.
These four decades of peace are a tribute to the unity of free
people and to the effectiveness of deterrence.

- I hope all who are committed to the preservation of
peace will note that this policy has worked; that peace through
strength is not a slogan; it is a fact of life. People who say
the debate taking place in the Western democracies is between
those who want war and those who want peace are committing a
serious injustice.

- I'm proud today to be with you, elected representatives
of the British people who reflect the high ideals, the courage,
‘and the common sense of the this great nation. Your commitment
to‘NATO has helped maintain a national recognition and
appreciation of this time-tested method of preserving the peace.

—-- As I told the NATO foreign ministers in Washington last
week, I am confident that the Alliance will continue to be the
cornerstone of American foreign policy. Its deterrent strength

is something we can rely upon to preserve the peace, even while
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we seek fair, equitable, and verifiable arms reduction agreements
with the Soviet Union.

-- Continued public support for collective security in all

NATO countries is absolutely essential. I want to thank you for
all you're doing to foster that support. You can be proud that
you are part of a small fraternity within the free nations on
this planet who have taken upon yourselves the heavy burden of
working for both peace and individual liberty.

Thank you very much,
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that you are part of a small fraternity within the free nations
on this planet ho have taken upon yourselves the heavy burden
of working for both peace and individual liberty.

Thank you very much,
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PRESIDENTIAL TALKING POINTS: MEETING WITH BRITISH M.P.'s
SUNDAY, JUNE 6, 1984

- Thank you for your kind words of welcome and your
letter of appreciation, Gestures of solidarity like this are not
just a matter of courtesy, they reflect the spirit that binds the
Alliance of the Western democracies.

-- NATO, the military arm of our Alliance, has succeeded
in preserving peace for nearly 40 years. This is something of
which.we can be exceptionally proud. These four decades of peace
are a tribute to the unity of free people and to the
effectiveness of deterrence.

-— Those serious about the preservation of peace should
note that this policy has worked; that peace through strength is
not a slogan. It is a fact of life. The debate taking place in
the Western democracies is not between those who want war and
those who want peace. It is between those who refuse to cast off
a peace strategy that has worked. It is between realism and
wishful thinking.

- I'm proud today to be with you, elected representatives
of the British people who reflect the high ideals, the tenacity,
and the common sense of the this great nation. Your commitment
to NATO has helped maintain a national recognition and
appreciation of this time-tested method of preserving the peace.

- As I told the NATO foreign ministers in Washington last
week, I am confident that the Alliance will continue to be the

cornerstone of American foreign policy. Its deterrence strength
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is something we can rely upon to preserve the peace, even while
we seek fair, equitable, and verifiable arms reduction agreements

with the Soviet Union.

-- Continued public support in all NATO countries for
collective security is crucial. I want to thank you for all
you're doing to foster that support. We can be proud that we are
part of a small fraternity within the free nations on this
planet, who have taken upon ourselves the heavy burden of
supporting responsible ways of maintaining the freedom and peace

of mankind.
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PRESIDENTIAL TALKING POINTS: MEETING WITH BRITISH M.P.'s
SUNDAY, JUNE 6, 1984

- Thank you for. your kind words of welcome and your
letter of appreciation, Gestures of solidarity like this are not
just a matter of courtesy, they reflect the spirit that binds the
Alliance of the Western democracies.

- NATO, the military arm of our Alliance, has succeeded
in preserving peace for nearly 40 years. This is something of
which we can be exceptionally proud. These four decades of peace
are a tribute to the unity of free people and to the
effectiveness of deterrence.

- Those serious about the preservation of peace should
note that this policy has worked; that peace through strength is
not a slogan. It is a fact of life. The debate taking place in
the Western democracies is not between those who want war and
those who want peace. It is between those who refuse to cast off
a peace strategy that has worked. It is between realism and
wishful thinking.

-— I'm proud today to be with you, elected representatives
of the British people who reflect the high ideals, the tenacity,
and the common sense of the this great nation. Your commitment
to NATO has helped maintain a national recognition and
appreciation of this time-tested method of preserving the peace.

- As I told the NATO foreign ministers in Washington last
week, I am confident that the Alliance will continue to be the

cornerstone of American foreign policy. Its deterrence strength
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is something we can rely upon to preserve the peace, even while
we seek fair, equitable, and verifiable arms reduction agreements
with the Soviet Union.

- Continued public support in all NATO countries for
collective security is crucial. I want to thank you for all
you're doing to foster that support. We can be proud that we are
part of a small fraternity within the free nations on this
planet, who have taken upon ourselves the heavy burden of
supporting responsible ways of maintaining the freedom and peace

of mankind.
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MEMORARDUM FOR WILLIAF HENKEL

FROM: JAMES HOOLEY

SURJECT: PROPOSED SCENABRIOQ FOUR M.P. EVENT

In our last conversation on this matter, you indicated that the
preferred time and day was for morning on June 6, prior to the
departure for Normandy. Charles Bakaly and Jack LaCovey would
like to have the date reconsidered; apparently, there are plans

‘for network coverage (live) of the dcparture for Normandy, and

they don't feel that the M.P. event is a good way to utilize
that coverage. In addition, they feel that it will not be a

good story to tack on to the Normandy dav.

Therefore, the proposed scenaric below is suggested for another
time, possibly June 5, when we have no other media events planned.
Flease advise at your earliest convenience whether or not there
is any reconsideration possible on the June 6 date.

PRUPOSED SCENARIO FOR M.F. EVENT s —Vo - A"\‘- “,0

lnF' nvpnr UOHIG I"N’-' meN-D(-'u w1l a .I'U:vt‘ uc;uen' SCHENal .I.U w.LTh
the President and the supportive M.P.s (approx. 25) Aappearing
before the press on the back Terrace of Winfield House.

The M.F.s would be gathered on the terrace prior to the Fresident's
arrival outside. Press coverage would consist of expanded pool,
Upon announcerwenl, Lhe Fresident would come out on the terrace

and shake hands with the M.P.s. (An 2alterantive would be to have
the M.P.s ,eet the Fresident inside for tea first, then come
outside with him).

The highest-ranking M.P. would read the text of their letter to
the President and the press (we will have the text beforehand),
and President will brie . The President weculd be

surroun e podium £y the M.F.s, much like a Rose Garden

event.

The event would end with either the President inviting the M.P.s
inside for a brief tea, or by the President departing and the
M.P.s remaining to answer guestions from the press.
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Presentation of Letter to the President by
Conservative Members of Parliament

PR - o -

A delegation of approximately 25 Conservative members af
Parliament will meet with you on June 6 at -.1@30 a.m. to
present you with a letter of welcome and appreciation for your
strong support of NATO. This presentation is being artanged
and led by Peter Viggers, who has just taken over from Winston
Churchill as head of the Tory "Campaign for Defense and
Multilateral Disarmament®". He also coordinates Conservative
back bench public affairs efforts to combat the campaign for
nuclear disarmament. Foreign Secretary Howe gave his strong
personal endorsement to the Conservative politicians' request
for this meeting. We expect that this meeting will evoke
considerable media coverage in Britian and help offset the
effort of anti-nuclear demonstrations which may take place
during the visit. At the same time you can have an impact on a
group of younger politicians who are important to the
Conservative Party's future.

After thanking the group for its warm welcome, you may want
tqQ use this opportunity to stress your strong commitment to
NATO and to point out its accomplishments. Also you may wish
to reiterate our aims of maintaining a strong deterrent while
we seek to engage the Soviets in meaningful arms negotiation.
In closing you might commend the 4group on its important work in
maintaining public support for the vital role of NATO.
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Presentation of Letter to the President by
Conservative Members of Parliament

A delegation of approximately 25 Conservative members of
Parliament will meet with you on June 6 at .1%&30 a.m. to
present you with a letter of welcome and appreciation for your
strong support of NATO. This presentation is being arranged
and led by Peter Viggers, who has just taken over from Winston
Churchill as head of the Tory "Campaign for Defense and
Multilateral Disarmament®, He also coordinates Conservative
back bench public affairs efforts to combat the campaign for
nuclear disarmament. Foreign Secretary Howe gave his strong
personal endorsement to the Conservative politicians' request
for this meeting. We expect that this meeting will evoke
considerable media coverage in Britian and help offset the
effort of anti-nuclear denonstrations which may take place
during the visit. At the same time you can have an impact on a
group of younger politicians who are important to the
Conservative Party's future.

After thanking the group for its warm welcome, you may want
ta use this opportunity to stress your strong commitment to
NATO and to point out its accomplishments. Also you may wish
to reiterate our aims of maintaining a strong deterrent while
we seek to engage the Soviets in meaningful arms negotiation,
In closing you might commend the group on its important work in
maintaining public support for the vital role of NATO.



Suggested Talking Points for the President's Meeting
with the Conservative Party Delegation

, vm%%r'
~- Thank you for your kind words of welcome andVYappreciation.
AL oS

-- NATO is the cornerstone of U.S. foreign policy, which has
succeeded in preserving peace for m wunuL)‘fb
hatf—decades. . .
Ag £ toltte RAT? Frtp Wdely o’ Lol (hn Inefuaely

- afm confident that the All{ance will continue to

preserve the peace by malntaining its deterrent strength
while s4 ursu

gwmkjéz:é? understandings with the Soviet Union and the Warsaw Pact.

-~ continued public support for the—rotre—of NAT
crucial. Your work in fosterlng that support is
:t s I commend you for

L your past efforts and wish you well in your future

endeavors.






